
P.E. POLICY

OUR AIMS

At Sir William Burrough we aim to:

Promote a positive and enjoyable attitude to physical activity and healthy life
styles.

Ensure safe practice amongst all children.

Develop in all children a sense of self worth and an appreciation of the
differing abilities of others.

OUR STRATEGIES

Every child at Sir William Burrough in KS1 is entitled to have experience of
three areas of activity; Games, Gymnastic Activities and Dance, using indoor and
outdoor environment where appropriate.

Throughout the key stage pupils will be taught:

about changes that occur to their bodies as they exercise,

to recognise the short-term effects of exercise on the body.

Every child at Sir William Burrough in KS2 is entitled to have experience of six
areas of activity.  During each year of the key stage, children will be taught
Games, Gymnastic Activities, and Dance.  At points during the key stage,
children will be taught Athletic Activities and Swimming.

Throughout the key stage children will be taught;

how to sustain energetic activity over appropriate periods of time in a range of
physical activities.

the short term effects of exercise on the body.

PE will be planned within the overall framework of the curriculum and on a half
termly basis within each academic year.  All classes are time-tabled to have one
hall time PE session per week and one playground PE session per week.  Each
session will be of a duration of 45 minutes.

Children will be taught in groups of up to 30 by their class teachers in the
hall or playground where appropriate.

Children will work individually, or in groups, or as a whole class depending on
the activity.

Individual Education Plans will be used to identify the support necessary to
meet the needs of SEN children in physical education.  The SENCO will be
available to advise on a any matters.



OUR RESOURCES

Every child at Sir William Burrough has access to:

a range of balls, bats, skipping ropes etc.

a range of both small and large apparatus.

during KS2 every child will have access to a swimming pool.

there is a locked PE storeroom on the top floor.

there is a locked PE store room at the bottom of the back staircase.

OUR CURRICULUM LEADER

Our PE Curriculum Leader is xxxxxxxxx.

She will:

seek to enthuse children and staff about PE and promote high achievement

advise and support staff in the planning, delivery and assessment of PE

manage an develop all resources of PE

monitor and evaluate PE throughout the School

keep up to date with current developments through attending courses and
disseminate this information to staff through INSET and informal conferencing.



ASSESSMENT RECORD KEEPING AND REPORTING

Every child at Sir William Burrough is assessed to ensure continuity,
progression and achievement in PE.

we will make formative assessments of each child during PE lessons

we will provide a summative assessment of each child's progress in PE over the
year which will be shared with parents in their child's end of year report.

we will use National Curriculum level descriptors at the end of each key stage
for each child.

OUR SUCCESS CRITERIA

We expect 80% of our children to achieve at or above the national standards for
PE as measured in level descriptors.


